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The purpose of the State of New Jersey Domestic Violence Policy for Public Employers 
is to set a uniform standard for dealing with issues that arise when a public worker is a 
victim or otherwise impacted by domestic violence.  
 
The purpose of this policy is also to encourage employees who are victims of domestic 
violence, and those impacted by domestic violence, to seek assistance from their Human 
Resources Officers and provide a standard for Human Resources Officers (HROs) to 
follow when responding to employees. 
 
These new guidelines seek to create an easy, welcoming, and confidential system for all 
public employees to report domestic violence incidents. Furthermore, the policy will 
provide protections for domestic violence victims from retaliation by current and future 
employers for their history with domestic violence. 
 
In accordance with the directive from the NJ Civil Service Commission, attached for your 
review is the State of New Jersey Domestic Violence Policy. Training regarding this policy 
will be offered to all supervisors. 
 
The designated HROs are as follows: 
 

(1) Robert Piaskowsky 201-200-2335 rpiaskowsky@njcu.edu 
(2) Denise Gourdine 201-200-3127  dgourdine@njcu.edu 

 
In addition, the NJCU Counseling Center and the Speicher-Rubin Women's Center for 
Equity and Diversity are available for resources concerning Domestic Violence issues for 
Public Employees. You may contact the NJCU’s Counseling Center at (201)200-3165 
and the Speicher-Rubin Women's Center for Equity and Diversity at (201)200-3189. 
 
Questions regarding this policy should be directed to the Human Resources Department 
at 201-200-2335. 
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